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President’s Message
by Thomas Shevlin

I hope you enjoyed the summer and spent time with 
your family and friends.  I am excited to say that you 
should have received your retro checks from our recently 
settled contract by now.  Once again, thank you for your 
patience and professionalism.  It is much easier to get 
through hard times when we are united and support 
each other.

We are now entering into the political season with local 
elections in November.  We have spent time interviewing 
all of our candidates from both political parties.  As 
we interview, we look into past voting records and 
ask challenging questions on future visions that could 
help or hurt our members.  Once we make our official 
endorsements, we ask you to participate and unite as 
the mighty voice we are.  Politicians make decisions 
that directly impact us and the communities we serve.  
For example, the local politicians vote on things such 
as funding for public safety and contracts between the 
County and unions, and they have the authority to make 
changes to the County Charter that could help us with 
the discipline process.  

Please take the time to vote and consider our 
endorsements.  Also, please help us to get the word 
out to your family and friends about our pro-police 
candidates.  

Be safe and always back each other up physically and 
mentally. 

1st Vice President’s Message
by Kevin Mullick

“GET INVOLVED “
 YOUR VOTE COUNTS

The upcoming election cycle for 2023 concentrates 
on your local elected officials.  The Nassau County 
Police Benevolent Association Political Action 
Committee(PAC) completed the interviews of our local 
Legislators and Town Supervisors.  I am very honored, as 
First Vice President, to be Chairperson of the Legislative 
Committee.  I would like to thank Corresponding 
Secretary John Paterson and the Political Action 
Committee for their professionalism when screening 
the candidates.  The Nassau County Police Benevolent 
Association is not an arm for one political party. We 
proudly endorse candidates on both sides of the aisle.  It 

was these same Legislators that unanimously approved 
our contract this year.

In any election whether local, state, or national every 
vote counts.  This was proven, last year, when a local 
New York State Assembly seat resulted in 50.1% to 49.9% 
votes counted.  That is exactly the slimmest of margins.  
Very shortly will will have our list of endorsements for 
membership.  We also partner with the Suffolk County 
Police Benevolent Association for their list of endorsed 
candidates.  The most important part of this process is 
not only membership, your family, to go out and vote.  
If anyone needs a voter registration form please let 
your local PBA representative know and we will get 
you one.  You have an opportunity to vote early, at your 
convenience.  The Department prepares an order giving 
members time off to vote if they are eligible.  You have 
a right to vote and not doing so is giving up your voice. 

2nd Vice President’s Message
by David J Re

MATRON DUTY

In July of last year, the Department issued Administrative 
Order 22-008 titled DETENTION CELLS – Female 
Arrestees.  We were told that it was issued in order to 
comply with NYS Law Title 9 NYCRR §7504.1(e).  That 
statute requires the presence of a matron when female 
prisoners are detained in a detention area.  Since Precinct 
arrest rooms and Squad lockups or “fishbowls” have 
cells, they are considered detention areas and require a 
matron of some sort.

Although both the Department order and NYS law 
clearly states that a matron is necessary only when in a 
cell, it still created a lot of confusion. Supervisors began 
to order female Patrol Officers to discontinue patrol, 
come off post and act as matrons whenever there was 
a female arrestee.  This is not always necessary and 
the need for a matron depends upon where the arrest 
is being processed.  A simple way of putting it is:  You 
need a matron in a detention area.  A detention area has 
cells.  If the area has no cells then it is not a detention 
area, and there is no need for a matron.

Meanwhile, compliance with our contract depends on 
who is making the arrest. On August 15, 2023, there 
was a revision to OPS 2115 Arrest Processing, including 
Squad Arrests. The new procedure deviates from 
the statute and previous order and ignores the most 
important component which is the cell.  Now, as per the 
order, female patrol officers may be ordered off patrol 



to act as matrons on female squad arrests.  This is not 
a function of patrol, or a call to service.  This is matron 
duty, and it violates minimum manning.

Can the Department process female squad arrests 
without violating minimum manning and comply with 
State Statute? Yes!  In fact, the Department has already 
supplied the solution within the new order.  If there is 
a female squad arrest where the arrestee needs to be in 
a cell, but no female detectives are available to assist, 
the arrestee should be transported to Headquarters for 
processing at CTS since there is a matron on duty 24/7.

The PBA has filed a grievance regarding this issue and 
it was recently assigned an arbitrator.   I’m still hopeful 
that we can resolve this matter with the Department.

In the meantime, we are proceeding with arbitration and 
we will keep your PBA Reps updated about this ongoing 

issue. If you have any questions, let them know.

Fourth Precinct
by James McDermott 

The Fourth Precinct is saddened to say that we recently 
lost a brother. Wayne Resnick unfortunately succumbed 
in his fight against ALS. Wayne was a pillar of this 
command and will be deeply missed by all that had 
the privilege to know him. His legacy on this job will 
live on through us. Our condolences are extended to 
Wayne’s wife and five children. I’d like to give thanks 
to all of the members, from all across the Department, 
for their attendance at Wayne’s funeral service. It was 
greatly appreciated. 

Since our last published newsletter article, it seems 
as though the Fourth has turned over roughly 35% 
of its members, whether it be to units, promotion or 
retirement. We would like to extend our congratulations 
to all of those that have moved on and wish them all 
nothing but the best in their next chapters. Special 
recognition to the three current members of the Fourth, 
Jack Castronova, Anthony Romanello and Chris Loew, 
on their upcoming moves to Canine unit and BSO. 
Well-deserved by all. 

While recognition of a job well done is something that 
all of those that have moved on from this command 
have in common, I would like to acknowledge the effort 
and dedication of that is put forth day in and day out 
by all the members of Fourth. Whether it is a radio run 
for an alarm, aided or domestic disturbance, a routine 
car stop resulting in a warning being issued, or a VTL 
involving a dangerous known felon which results in 

multiple charges and arrests, you can rest assured that 
the entire Command top to bottom, from the patrol 
Officer next to you all the way up to the Commanding 
Officer, recognize the quality work being put in on the 
street and has your back at all times. We are a team, 
united, as it should be. 

Remember to always back each other up and be safe. 

 

Fifth Precinct
 by Sal Milone

pbanewsletter@yahoo.com

Unfortunately, I have to start this newsletter with some 
very sad news. One of our brothers, PO Thomas Ryan, 
passed away unexpectedly on July 14, 2023. Tom was 
an excellent Police Officer and an even better friend. 
Tom always looked out for his fellow cops and held 
down the Green Acres Mall with his partner in crime, 
Mike Celeste.  Tom struck internet fame this year when 
he calmly showed the world what an improper “Press 
Pass” was, putting all First Amendment auditors on 
notice.  Tom, you have been greatly missed and your 
absence is noticed on a daily basis.  Please continue to 
keep Tom’s family, especially his wife and baby girls, in 
your thoughts and prayers. 
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Fourth Precinct
by Greg O’Neill

The movement of 4th Precinct Officers continues. We
have lost a lot of veteran leadership and quality police offi-
cers over the last couple of months. Selfishly we would
love everyone to stay in the 4th but it is also a good to see
members promoted or be granted transfers to other areas
within the department. 

Congratulations to the following 4th precinct members
who were promoted to Sergeant: Chuck Sparacio, John
Bogovic, Mike Sandre, Anthony Vaccarro, Tommy
O’Grady and Jay Carey. They are a group of great cops but
more importantly great people. You will all be missed. 

At the same time 3 members were transferred to spe-
cialized units. Adam Wor and Matt Becker were accepted
to the K-9 unit. Anthony Badolato went to ESU. These 3
members were also excellent police officers that not only
the 4th precinct will miss but so will the residents that they
served. They have now been afforded the opportunity to
continue to serve the county in another capacity. That is not
only great for our department but also for the residents of
Nassau County. Congratulations to all the above listed
members!!! The 4th precinct has always and will continue
to be a great precinct. The reason why… because of the
quality people that work in the Fourth. Good luck to all
and stay in touch.

ELKS LODGE HONORS 
A 4TH PCT OFFICER

PO Mike Arpaia was recently honored by the Elks
Lodge in Lynbrook for a past burglary arrest. Congrats to
Mike for this honor. Mike is a veteran of the 4th and has
been a valuable cop to the community he serves for many
years. Congrats again Mike. It is well deserved.

POLICE MEMORIALS
National Police Memorial

Week was held during May.
Memorials throughout the
country are held to honor
those who gave the ultimate
sacrifice and those who con-
tinue to serve. Members from
our department attended the
state memorial in Albany.
Also, members attended the
memorial ceremony in
Washington DC. At both
memorials you will find the
names of fallen members
from our department. God
bless our fallen and God
Bless all the officers who con-
tinue to serve. Below is a pic-
ture of retired 4th Precinct

Fifth Precinct
by Joe Nocella

pbanewsletter@yahoo.com

2016 ALBANY POLICE MEMORIAL

Last month, PBA officers traveled to Albany to partici-
pate in the annual Police Memorial Ceremony. The event
honors those who died in the line of duty over the past
year. This year, 26 names will be added to the memorial
wall, 19 of which were police officers who died from ill-
nesses contracted during the 9/11 attacks. As of last year,
71 police officers across the state had died from 9/11 relat-
ed illnesses; that’s 11 more than were killed on the day of
attack itself. That’s a very sobering number. 

The names to be added this year are:

Randolph Holder Robert Kaminski
Thomas Moran Jr. Brian Moore
Shaun Mahoney Zacarias Toro
James Albanese Patrick Murphy
Harvey Cruikshank Steven Bonano
Peter Rodriguez Benning DeLaMater
James Burke John Russo
Paul DuCuennois Peter Ciaccio
Stephen Scalza Donald Fredenburg Jr.
Louis Fernandez Scott Stelmok
Eric Meier Stuart Fishkin
Richard Wentz Cheryl Johnson
James Guida Roy McLaughlin

The granite wall now has 1,413 names inscribed on it,
one being the name of fifth precinct police officer Matthew
F. Giglio. 

On that note, Matt’s killer is up for parole. Make sure to
visit NassauPBA.org to write your letter to the state parole
board requesting Matt’s killer stays where he belongs,
behind bars, for the rest of his miserable life. Writing takes
all of about two minutes and all the information you need
is provided there for you.

Officer Frank Deresto presenting the 4th Pct Challenge
Coin at the Police Memorial in DC.

HAVE FUN IN THE SUN
This is the last newsletter until September. The 4th

Precinct representatives would like to wish you and your
families a happy and healthy summer. Keep in mind, if you
ever have any questions or concerns please contact a repre-
sentative. 



The Fifth Precinct, as well as Highway, will be hosting 
a memorial fundraiser for Tom and his family on 
September 20, 2023 at 6PM at the Plattduetsche.  Please 
come down to support his family and friends. 

We have had a lot of movement in the Fifth in the last 
month. A huge congratulations to Sgt. Ashley Bambino 
on her promotion. Squad 4 has been in shambles ever 
since you left - and with Grogan as your replacement, 
I don’t see that changing anytime soon. Stay safe and 
good luck!

Another congratulations to Sgt. Joe Camilleri. While Joe 
was apart of a mass exodus from Valley Stream (which I 
can’t say I blame him) he moved to the equally as busy 
Third Precinct where he’ll be a valuable asset. After 
all, you get to learn everything you need to know from 
Gluch. Stay safe and good luck! 

PO’s Mike McDonald, Steve Martucci, and Mike Celeste 
also made the move to highway.

Mike, if you ever decide you want to come back, 
everyone would greatly appreciate not having to listen 
to Cetto try and fill 12 car. It was an honor and privilege 
to learn from and work with you. Stay safe. 

Celeste, another honor and privilege. You’re one of the 
nicest and genuine guys we’ve had work here and your 
resounding “20” over the air will be missed. Stay safe. 
Steve…..if I ever want to see what it’s like to be a real cop 

in 501 I’ll just look up your partner’s serial number in 
swift.  You’re still one of the only cops I know to almost 
need the coast guard to exit an RMP on 10-7. Highway 
has a real gem in you. Stay safe pal! 

On behalf of the Fifth Precinct, I’d like to extend our 
well wishes to Inspector Stephanoff on his move to the 
Seventh Precinct. It was an honor to have you as our 
CO and wish you nothing but the best.  We’d also like 
to welcome and congratulate long time Fifth Precinct 
cop and LT, Inspector Crawford. We look forward to 
working with you as our CO. 

There has been excellent police work in the Fifth over this 
past month. Three separate gun arrests for POs Dondero 
and Cetto, POs DeStefano (BPD) and Alvarado, and POs 
Giachetti and Scicutella (BPD) - great police work in all 
scenarios, gents. 

Unfortunately, we had a horrific accident in West 
Hempstead with the death of a juvenile. The cops that 
responded were nothing short of amazing with the care 
they rendered to all involved, and ultimately making 
an arrest of the individual responsible. When tragedy 
strikes, there is no other group of men and women 
I’d rather be around to have my back and take care of 
business.  

Seventh Precinct
by Tim Regan

I hope everyone had a nice summer. Hopefully the fall 
will see the 7th get back to a more normal work schedule 
after a busy summer. Everyone who stepped up to help 
your fellow brother and sister get out of an ‘Order In’ is 
much appreciated. 

Great job to everyone looking sharp while the cameras 
were rolling for the Gilgo Killer Massapequa Park detail. 
I’m pretty sure Netflix will be interviewing Danny 
Randazzo for their next documentary as he always 
seemed to be in the center of the action. 



August featured 27th Precinct functions. Many retirees 
came out of the woodwork to attend the Tobay Beach 
Boat Yard Party and the annual Cap Tree Fishing Trip. It 
was great to see many members brought their kids and 
families to make it another successful year out on the 
water. Thanks to everyone who attended. Expect a meet 
and greet in the fall to welcome our newest 7th Precinct 
cops, date and time TBD.

We would like to welcome our newest cops to the 7th 
Precinct. Congratulations on graduation and a warm 
welcome to Connor Brogan, Steven Mordente, Christian 
Turri, Eric Selva, and Gennaro Gabbe. We wish you the 
best of luck on your careers here and always be safe out 
on the street and BACK EACH OTHER UP!

The summer baby train arrived. Numerous 
congratulations are in order. Congratulations to Dylan 
Schoen and his wife Gina on the birth of their TWINS!, 
Julia Elizabeth and Theo Scott. Congratulations to Pete 
Stella and his wife on the birth of Jack Hendrix Stella. 
John Albright and his wife welcomed baby Adam into 
the world. Congratulations to Krystal and Andrew 
Massa on the birth of their daughter, Noelle Joy. 

This summer saw the great supervisor shake-up take 
place. Best of luck to Sgt. Bruno on his transfer to 
highway, you always looked out for your cops and we 
will miss you here. Best of luck to both the 6th Precinct 
and our former DCO Insp Rhatigan. Good luck to both 
on your new endeavors. Best of luck to Insp Hirsch on 
his transfer to the 8th, we thought you would be in the 
7th forever. We welcome our new CO Insp Stephanoff 
and DCO Dolan to the 7th, we’ve heard nothing but 
good things and look forward to working with you. 

Have a good fall and stay safe out there! 

F TROOP HOCKEY CLUB 
BY TIM REGAN

Another successful season is in the books for F Troop 
Hockey Club. The spring season ended with a trip to the 
finals against the Corona Ice Kings and our annual trip 
to the BFit Heroes Cup in Boston.

F Troop sent two teams to the Heroes Cup and competed 
against military and first responder teams while raising 
money for Kids With Cancer. The weekend featured lots 
of hockey, some great tailgates and BBQ, and stops at 
local breweries and watering holes. This was the first 
year F Troop had enough players to enter 2 teams into 
the tournament as the club continues to grow each year. 

We want to thank the PBA and our sponsors for their 
continued support of the team. The team is growing 
each season and we continue to bring more members 
together for hockey and team events. This year we 
introduced our first team craft beer thanks to Lithology 
Brewing in Farmingdale. Puck Off Pilsner was a big hit 
with the team and allowed the players to hydrate after 
each game. 

The end of summer means it’s time for hockey season. 
F Troop Hockey Club and Team Lions will resume 



play after Labor Day Weekend at Newbridge Arena in 
Bellmore. In addition to lots of hockey and the Heroes 
Cup in Boston in June, F Troop will be participating in 
the Battle of the Badges in Orlando for the first time. 

We are always looking for new members. Our 
participation is at its highest yet, but we still have plenty 
of room for members, retirees, detectives, or supervisors. 
September 12th at 1115 at Newbridge is an Open Tryout 
for anyone interested. Reach out to Rob Sacco(4th 
Squad) 917-620-3453 or Tim Regan(7th Precinct) 516-
993-2210 if you are interested in joining the club. 

BSO
by Keath Mishkin

Ncpdbso.com

I hope everyone has enjoyed their summer because now 
it is time to get back to the grind. It has been a great year 
so far for the Bureau as well as the whole department 
overall. The contract has been finalized and retro monies 
as well as raises have been reflected in everyone checks. 
It was definitely long over due, but couldn’t have 
been done without the PBA board and Tommy Shevlin 
leading the way.

RETIREMENT

The Bureau would like to congratulate Nick Collins on 
his retirement as of August 24th. Collins has spent the 
last 10 years assigned to the Bureau and was a huge asset 
as an anti-crime cop as well as a tactical operator. Nick 
began his career in the 4th precinct after graduating from 
Nassau’s police academy in 2007. While assigned to the 
4th precinct he quickly made an impact right out of the 
gate and got assigned to 409 car which covered Inwood. 
Post 409 was hands down the heaviest and busiest car 
in the precinct for assignments. After approximately 6 
years on patrol Nick proved himself and earned his way 
to BSO in 2013. Once in BSO, Nick was assigned to squad 
3 and partnered up with Frank Parente. These two were 
all over the map recording nearly 100 arrests a year. 
They then went over to Narcotics for a short stint and 
joined the Heroin Task Force on a temporary assignment 
where they helped take down “The 110 Crew.”. In 2018 
Collins joined squad 1 where he partnered up with 
Keath Mishkin. Nick picked up right where he left off 
also averaging over 100 arrests a year and acting as a 
lead shield operator on search warrants. In 2021 Nick 
got injured during a vehicle stop with then partner Joe 
Lamariana where he injured his wrist. During his tenure 
in BSO Nick has received many medals and was Top 
Cop by the county legislature. He is by far one of the 
best cops this job has had and we wish him the best of 
luck on his retirement. Once in Never Out!

BIRTH ANNOUNCEMENT

Congratulations to “The Worm” Mike and Ashley 
Sierzant on the birth of their baby girl Sienna Marie who 
was born on July 2nd, 2023 weighing in at a whopping 
seven pounds nine ounces and 21.5 inches long.

SAVE THE DATE

Please join the Bureau of Special Operations at the 
annual BSO Christmas Party which is set to take place 
on Friday December 15th, 2023 at the Oheka Castle 
located at 135 W. Gate Drive Huntington NY, 11743 from 
7pm to 12am. The cost is $110 a person and hotel rooms 
are also available. For more information call BSO Base 
516-573-8010.

 SHOUTOUTS

Congratulations to Sean Conroy on his recent promotion 
to Lieutenant and assignment to the fifth precinct. 
Hopefully the next department order that comes out 
has you coming back to the Bureau since Danny Boy 
DeCastro waits on deck for his promotion and call up to 
the majors as Lieutenant. We also want to congratulate 
our new four NG’s who recently just got assigned to 
the Bureau. First we start off with the Gotti Boy Larry 
Gotti. All I can say is that it’s about time! This seasoned 



veteran is ready to go and also ready to reunite with his 
first precinct comrades in BSO. Next we have COPE’s 
own Michael Scuderi. Scuderi who is a collar hound 
is ready to bring his anti-crime skills to BSO. Our #3 
hitter is definitely someone you don’t wanna mess with. 
All County wrestler and weightlifter who came from 
the 4th precinct Chris Loew is ready to bring down 
the house. Closing out the crew who is still waiting to 
come off the bench because of restricted status, and was 
recommended by his agent John Fallace says he’s ready 
to go, and that’s Paul Simonetti. Another BSO alum 
who is about to make his return after his temporary 
assignment and summer vacation in the water is none 
other than Big Brian Witt.

Notes From the 
E.S.U. Corner

by Kevin Probst

ON THE JOB

First off I hope everyone had a safe and enjoyable 
summer.  Summer never slowed down for ESU and 
the department.  There have been some bad fatal car 
accidents with people of all ages involved.  We say it is 
all ‘part of the job’ and have our own way of debriefing 
but if you have any concerns or feel you need to speak 
to someone please do not hesitate to reach out to one of 
your coworkers or even peer support.  ESU is a great 
place to work and we want everyone to have a long 
healthy career both mentally and physically.  Barricades 
had an up tick as well, and some of the recent ones 
needed the assistance of the local fd’s ladder truck to get 
onto the roof.  Maybe next inservice we practice tactical 
entries off of ladder trucks!

 We have continued to update the office and the truck 
bay and can not thank the guys who have put in the extra 
work to get it all done.  We have a few important dates 
to get out there: On September 10th the department is 
holding a memorial mass at Sacred Heart Church at 
1200.  On September 11th we’d like to have all ESU 
members and retired members attend the service at 
Police Headquarters. September 22nd is the second 
annual ESU memorial golf outing at Willow Creek golf 
course in Mt. Sinai, the golf foursomes are sold out but if 
you would like to come for the dinner it’s $85 and can be 
paid at the door.  Remember all proceeds go to the Artie 
Lopez scholarship fund!

TRAINING

In-service is coming up quickly and with the addition of 
the newest members it will be a great time to incorporate 

the fresh minds of new members and the experience of 
the senior guys.  We are hopeful that after this inservice 
we can start to ‘up the ante’ a little bit and test the limits 
of the members and the equipment!

RETIREES

Let’s not forget about the ESB/ESU retired members 
breakfast.  It’s the FIRST Thursday of every month at 
10 am at the Embassy Diner.  If there is any information 
you would like to see published in the newsletter please 
feel free to email me at kprobst@pdcn.org

MARINE BUREAU
 by P.O. John Kannengeiser

WELCOME ABOARD

Congratulations to the 2023 Marine Bureau Temp 
Class: PO’s Aquino, Barrucheri, Cardino, Cascio, Verde, 
Vlasaty and Witt.  Welcome to the unit, gentlemen!  Be 
sure to look out for each other and learn as much as you 
can.  Don’t be afraid to get your hands dirty, jump in 
and get the work done but most of all, don’t hesitate to 
ask questions.  The veteran members will be more than 
happy to share their experience and help you assimilate 
to your new surroundings. This unit is a great place to 
work and I think you all will do just fine.

SMPVOC

On April 3th, the 32nd installment of SMPVOC 
commenced out at the SCPD Marine Base. The 
aforementioned officers along with members of the 
SCPD Marine Bureau, NYPD Harbor Unit, NYS ENCON 
Police, NYS Police, Suffolk County Deputy Sheriffs, East 
Hampton Town Marine Patrol, Babylon Bay Constables 
and Groton Police Department embarked on our 
annual campaign to learn how to become Marine Law 
Enforcement officers.  As always, the class was filled 
with exciting moments and achieved the desired results 
of properly preparing the students as they embark on a 
new chapter in their law enforcement careers.  The team 
of instructors we have on staff at this time are amongst 
the most qualified maritime professionals in marine law 
enforcement which always yields positive results.



MAY DAY

On Friday, March 31, 2023 at approximately 1500 hours, 
PO’s Beard, Votinelli and Siesto were working a day tour 
aboard Marine 2. While on patrol in the Western Bays, 
the crew overheard a May Day call on VHF Channel 
16 for a vessel adrift in the vicinity of Wreck Lead 
Railroad Trestle in Island Park. The vessel had suffered 
a mechanical failure and the anchor was not holding. 
The wind and current were pushing the boat towards 
the rocks.

The crew arrived on scene in a matter of minutes and 
observed the subject vessel dangerously close to the 
rocks at the embankment of the Wreck Lead facility. 
Patrol vessel operator PO Votinelli approached the boat 
and the crew passed off a line which was then fastened 
to her midship cleat.

Marine 2 then pulled the vessel away from the rocks 
and the operator was instructed to pull the anchor, then 
fasten the line to the bow cleat and pass the line off to 
the crew. PO Votinelli then turned the patrol vessel and 
placed the boat in side tow and took it back to the Long 
Beach Municipal boat ramp.

This assignment is a great display of marlinspike 
seamanship and quick thinking on the part of the 
boat crew. Highly effective line handling in a stressful 
situation yielded a positive result that could have easily 
seen a catastrophic ending.  Nice job, boys!

RUNAWAY VESSEL

On Wednesday April 26, 2023 at approximately 1900 
hours, PO’s Clauss, Ficalora and Litvinski were working 
a night tour aboard Marine 2. At the aforementioned 
time, they received a Distress Response assignment for a 
man overboard in Parsonage Cove in Baldwin. The male 
had fallen off of his skiff while trying to retrieve his hat 
which blew off. The emergency cutoff lanyard failed 
to activate and did not kill the engine as intended. The 
skiff was traveling at approximately 12 knots and was 
spinning in circles at the location.
The crew arrived on scene and approached the vessel. 
They tried throwing a line in the water in an attempt 

to foul the propellor but this technique did not work. 
PO Clauss then maneuvered the patrol vessel alongside 
the skiff at cruising speed and PO Ficalora was able 
to jump onto the skiff, disengage the engine and take 
control of the runaway boat.  The crew then tended 
to the victim and proceeded to tow the vessel to safe 
harbor.  This assignment is a fantastic display of tactical 
boat maneuvering and effective teamwork. This type of 
assignment can present a very dangerous situation and 
the crew handled it with ease.

WATER EMERGENCY AT 
CENTRE ISLAND

On Monday, May 15, 2023 at approximately 2330 hours, 
a call was received for a person in the water in the 
vicinity of Oyster Bay Harbor, Lloyd Harbor. According 
to reports, two young men were underway aboard a 
25’ sailboat when one fell overboard. The remaining 
man was inexperienced and was unable to assist and 
eventually 911 was called.

Upon arrival, Marine Bureau members were assisted by 
Town of Oyster Bay Constables and USCG personnel 
in gathering information, conducting the investigation 
and commencing search operations. A multiple agency 
search for the missing male was then conducted by 
The Marine Bureau, Emergency Services Unit, Aviation 
Bureau, NYPD Aviation Bureau, US Coast Guard, Oyster 
Bay Constable, Bayville Fire Department and the Oyster 
Bay Fire Department.

Having searched through the night with negative results, 
NCPD Dive Team members, PO’s Carlson, Leek, Locher, 
Kogan and Zylinski, under the supervision of Lt. Fischer, 
were called in to conduct advanced searches with the 
Side Scan Sonar. With assistance from the Christian Aid 
Ministries Search and Rescue Team, NCPD Dive Team 
squads covered an extensive search area over a period 
of several days.



In particular, PO Kogan acted as the point person to 
coordinate search parties and spent countless hours 
analyzing Side Scan Sonar data and coverage areas to 
determine further efforts. Although the end result was 
not what was intended, the family of the missing man 
was brought closure when his body was recovered by 
a fisherman in the waters off Caumsett State Historic 
Park Preserve in Lloyd Harbor.  This case is still under 
investigation.

DOG DAYS OF SUMMER

On Saturday, June 3, 2023 at approximately 2220 hours, a 
call was received for a vessel aground in Sea Dog Creek 
in the vicinity of Reynolds Channel, Point Lookout. As 
a result of the full moon high tide, the adjacent marsh 
had become obstructed and the vessel ran aground. The 
operator did not have a commercial assistance contract 
and was alone aboard the boat with only his dog. With 
high winds blowing, the pair became cold and worried. 
POs McGovern, Siesto and Votinelli arrived on scene 
aboard M5, observed the vessel and made contact with 
the operator. At this time, the dog proceeded to jump 
overboard and was quickly rescued by the crew. The 
boat was then removed from the marsh and towed to 
nearby West Marina for a vessel inspection. What was 
a routine grounding assignment took a turn for the 
worse when the dog entered the water and a rescue was 
necessitated. This is a good example of being ready for 
the unexpected at any time.

SECURITY CALL

On Saturday, June 24, 2023, US Speaker of the House 
Kevin McCarthy (R) was invited to a private fundraiser 
at a local waterfront residence in South Bellmore.  Marine 
Bureau units were requested to provide maritime 
security in the area for the duration of his visit.  Upon 
arrival, Marine 1 and Marine 5 conducted extensive 
sweeps for potential terrorist activity, canvassed the area 
for maritime threats and maintained a security zone in 

the adjacent waterway.  County Executive Blakeman 
was also on hand to welcome Speaker McCarthy and the 
event went on as scheduled without incident.

HISTORY

Soviet Prime Minister Nikita Khrushchev visited the 
Soviet Embassy to the United Nations (Killenworth) at 
Glen Cove during the 1960’s. Shown in this photo are 
Prime Minister Khrushchev (center) with future Police 
Commissioner Francis Looney to the left of Khrushchev 
and Soviet Foreign Minister Andrew Gromyko behind 
and to the right of Khrushchev (wearing hat and glasses). 
Some members of the Marine Bureau were assigned to 
the special police security detail during Khrushchev’s 
state visit while on Long Island.

The replica sailing vessel H.M.S. Bounty that appeared 
in the 1962 version of Mutiny On The Bounty (starring 
Marlon Brando) was constructed by Smith and Rhuland, 
Ltd. of Lunenberg, Nova Scotia. The ship was launched 
in 1960.  The subsequent home port for the H.M.S. 
Bounty was Greenport in Suffolk County.



When the Bounty required marine inspection and repairs 
in the years following the production of the movie, it 
moved to Jakobson Shipyard in Oyster Bay. The Bounty 
could be regularly seen moored at Jakobson’s main 
pier during the 1960’s. During this time, the Marine 
Bureau would often receive calls complaining of folks 
swimming out from Beekman Beach and attempting to 
access and board the Bounty for surreptitious purposes.

ANNUAL “BACK TO THE BEACH” 
PICNIC

On Wednesday, August 2, 2023, the Marine Bureau 
held the annual picnic at Tobay Beach Marina.  Marine 
Bureau members old and new all convened to celebrate 
the 90th year of the Marine Bureau.  It’s always a great 
time and gives us a chance to reminisce with friends, 
family, coworkers and retirees alike.  Live entertainment 
was provided by Frank Sino, who did a tremendous job 
entertaining the masses.  A really great turnout yielded 
a ton of kids of all ages and I’m sure they’ll all want to 
come back next year just like everyone else. 

Debts of gratitude are owed to PO’s Shahinian and 
Schmidgall who always run a tight ship for our events.  
In addition, PO’s Clauss and Law played a huge role 
in this year’s party.  Thank you, boys.  The pride and 
tradition in this unit continues on because of hard 
working men like yourselves.  We appreaciate it!

Until next time, fair winds and following seas.

ARPO
by Bob Livoti

For all you retired members out there that don’t belong 
to ARPO, I’d like to extend and invitation to join our 
ranks.  Many of you don’t even know we exist.  We’re 

all retired from the same job you were on and we get 
together at the PBA office for our meetings at 7:30 PM 
the second Wednesday of every month except July 
and August at the PBA office.  Come on down and get 
together with some of the guys you use to work with for 
over twenty years.  Refreshments are served before and 
after every meeting.  Our dues are $20 a year and you 
can get an application by coming down to any of our 
meetings or send an email to gotsha@aol.com  and I’ll 
send you an application.

October we will be having our second annual HR218 
re-certification course.  The registration form is in the 
September ARPO newsletter.  If you need a copy, just 
send me an email.  Remember that there are new laws 
that our cop hating Governor and  NYS Democrat law 
makers put new road blocks into effect last year that are 
affecting law abiding pistol permit holders like us.  If you 
want to continue with a valid conceal carry permit, you 
must follow the new rules which you can learn about at 
any ARPO meeting.  Don’t lose out on this because you 
can lose your carry permit if you don’t follow the new 
laws.

Our next Defensive Driving course is scheduled for 
September 19.  This will probably be the last class 
this year as we have already done 3 classes this year.  
Registration forms are in the ARPO newsletter.

For those of you who aren’t members, the only way 
retired members are going to be able to keep track of 
new law changes is through our published monthly 
ARPO newsletters.  If you aren’t a member, then you 
will have to rely on this web site for info which will only 
be a quarterly online issue.

Our ARPO Scholarship applications will be going in the 
mail and the winners will be announced at the November 
open meeting.  Member’s children and grandchildren 
are eligible.

Right now, Nassau Blue has intentions of having the 
reunion again in January.  They are in the process of 
finding a place and setting the time for the reunion.  We 
will keep you advice through our Newsletter.

Due to high costs and lack of interest, we will no longer 
be printing the ARPO wall calendar after this year.  
A limited number of calendars will be printed and 
available at ARPO meetings starting in November.  If 
you can’t make a meeting to pick one up, let me know 
via email.

Keep in touch and join us at our next ARPO meeting.  
Meetings are held in the PBA office the second 
Wednesday of the month and start at 7:30 PM.  
Refreshments are served before and after the meeting. 



Nassau Police Post 1050
American Legion

by Robert Steinroeder

GREETINGS

Starting off the 2023-2024 Season, our first meeting 
will be SEPTEMBER 12, at NOON=Lunch served along 
with a beverage of your choice. located at the American 
Legion Hall, 294 Bellmore ROAD, East Meadow 
(between North Jerusalem Rd. and the Wantagh Pwky/
Hempstead Tpke). Thereafter same time location 
in October10. and November 14. Please mark your 
Calendars. Always the second Tuesday of the month.

We are always looking for new members, plenty of 
room for you and for those who can assist by filling 
some spots on the Board. How about seeing more of 
our members come to the meetings. Please be kind 
to give me a heads-up of your intention to attend. It 
makes getting a Lunch order much easier! contact at 
americanlegionpolicepost1050@gmail.com.

FYI, (if you did not already know) our Post 1050 is one 
of the oldest Organizations within the Police Family. 
The Original if you please! Therefore, it was voted on 
to purchase a “Paver” at the New Police Academy as a 
reminder for all who pass by.

We invite all members of the Nassau Veterans 
Association to attend our American Legion meetings. 
Those who are members of the Nassau Veterans Assn, 
and who perhaps would like to have more input than 
what they have not been able to fulfill at their meetings 
are encouraged to Join/switch over to Post 1050. We 
have to room and are most interested in your talents 
and experience.

Notice will be going out at the end of August to all our 
members with their paid up 2024 membership cards, 
along with a note explaining our annual Fund Drive 
and one book of chances.We thank you in advance for 
your support.

Remember, You served. Be proud. Your continuance 
with the American Legion is Honoring those we served 
with AND those that are no longer with us!

Membership is open to ANY veteran of ANY war. 

See you at the meeting.

Retiree Column
by Joe Failla

JoeFaillaNCPBA@aol.com

Ladies and Gentlemen, welcome back from your summer 
vacation. To the rest of you that are retired / retired, enjoy 
the rest of your vacation. These in most cases are spent 
working on “Honey Do” projects.

So many of our number retired at their earliest convenience 
and went in to many different fields of endeavor, new 
careers even jobs within our beloved PDCN. To name 
just a few of our retired Members, who chose to put their 
energies into our State of the Art Police Academy, the 
David S. Mack - Law Enforcement Training Pavilion are;  
John Nikiel, Bob DelSignore, Al Miller, Doug Stiegelmaier, 
Mike O’Leary and Kevin Kane.

On June 11, I had the pleasure of attending the 2nd Annual 
Retired Members Day at the Academy Hosted by, your 
friend and mine, COP Patrick Ryder and sponsored by 
the Nassau Police Foundation. The Commissioner gave a 
talk where he laid out the various training scenarios that 
our young brothers and sisters are going through in an 
effort to make sure that they go home in one piece at the 
end of the tour.

Years ago an “old timer” told me; “Kid, police work can be 
95% BS most of the time. But that 5% can eat you up and 
spit you out dead if you don’t pay attention to everything 
going on around you.”

On display in the lobby is Bell Helicopter, now here is 
where it gets interesting. Retired Det. Mike O’Leary 
conducted a sixteen month search which eventually led 
him to Minnesota where he found this, the Departments 
first Helicopter. The NCPD Foundation provided for the 
transporting of the ship back to Nassau where Assistant 
Commissioner Tom Daly took charge and refurbished it 
getting it to its current location the day before Retired 
Members Day.

When they painted it they put tail number 602 on it, 
which was the helicopter that Sergeant Robert Harris was 
flying on May 17, 1978 when he developed engine trouble 
and instead of landing in the ball fields in the rear of 
MacArthur High School, which were in use, he managed 
to keep it airborne until he crashed in a nearby clearing 
along side of the Southern State Parkway, sacrificing his 
life in an effort to avoid injuring any school children.

Foot notes to the story, if you need to find something or 
someone, call Mike.

On the morning of October 7, 1975, a good number of 
the NCPD were scouring the neighborhood of West 
Hempstead looking for a slug, who it turned out was 
from Bayside that had shot PTL. Matt Giglio of EAB, who 
was assisting the 5th Precinct with a business burglary on 
Hempstead Avenue.



Hour after hour the night dragged on with no success and 
dawn was beginning to break when lo and behold Mike 
comes walking out of a yard with the POS in cuffs.

How do I know he was a slug and a POS? I went to high 
school with him.

Matt suffered terribly from the gunshot and subsequently 
died on December 16, 1975. His murderer was sentenced 
to life but eventually became eligible for parole which 
he applied for as soon as possible. For several years he 
made his plea for clemency which was rejected by the 
parole board due to a strong presence and letter writing 
campaign spearheaded by your PBA, which brought 
Matt’s widow and family to painfully testify at each of 
the annual hearings. Following a denial at his last hearing 
he hung himself upon return to his prison cell.

PS – In case you didn’t know, there is a NCPD Foundation 
Paver Program at the new Academy where you can place 
your name or that of a Member you wish to honor on a 
paver. If interested, you can call 516 220 – 3428 for further 
info.

FROM THE BOX…………………

Thank you Joe, for keeping the retired Members column 
going.

I retired as a Detective Sergeant (Deputy Squad 
Commander) of the Second Squad from the PDCN in 
May of 1977.

I moved to Florida and took a job as Chief of Security 
at a local hospital. After a year at that position, I was 
offered a job with the Sewall’s Point PD. I started as a 
patrol officer and then promoted to Sergeant, Lieutenant 
and subsequently appointed as Police Chief. I served 20 
years with Sewall’s point and after retiring I volunteered 
and served three years with the Martin County Sheriff’s 
Office.

I have remained active as Past President of the Treasure 
Coast Chiefs and Sheriffs Association, President of 
Region 26 of the IPA and a Board Member of the 100 Club 
of Martin County ( an organization that assists families 
of first responders who are injured or killed in the line of 
duty). I am 92 and one of the old pensioners but thanks 
to the PBA, DAI and SOA my pension has increased over 
the years, just enough so I don’t have to go back to work.

To all who still serve, stay well, stay safe and may our 
Guardian Angel Michael watch over you.

Louis J. Savini – ljspike@comcast.net.
772 288-1972  Home
772 215-1901  Cell

Some old memories – 1960’s

The last of two door patrol cars, the siren screwed to the 

engine firewall, the blinking four way emergency light on 
the roof, standard transmissions and no power steering. 
The toilet paper oil filter that got changed every week and 
a blue one for adding a right side view mirror.

John Cleary – soundvue3@aol.com

New requirements for renewing your Nassau County 
Pistol Permit require that you must have a valid LEOSA 
(HR218) in effect at the time of your renewal.

PEANUTS……………

In closing until the next time, I recently saw a cartoon 
of Peppermint Patty sitting and randomly rattling off 
her future plans of wedded bliss to Charlie Brown. How 
would their union be supported? She asked Charlie 
Brown, “What do Cops make, Chuck?” His reply, “They 
make a difference.”

So although we are no longer playing our A Game. 
No longer able to leap tall buildings in a single bound. 
Whether or not you had 10 for the month or breathed life 
back into a lifeless body. Somehow some way, whether it 
was crossing a pedestrian, answering a phone, checking 
out a noise someone heard in the middle of the night or 
tearing out the last page of the novel that the DO was 
reading, you boys and girls made a difference. God bless 
you all and thank you for your service.

FINAL SIGNAL 11……………

Since the last column, we have lost the following PBA 
Members;

On May 10 we lost, PO Robert N. Pemberton, Serial 2492, 
Inspection & Planning, who served from April 1, 1957 
until April 5, 1977.

On May 10 we lost, PO Robert Myrato, Serial 3263, 
Aviation Bureau, who served from July 1, 1963 until 
January 4, 1996.

On May 13 we lost, PO Frank J. Iaquinto, Serial 2691, 
Traffic Safety Unit, who served from April 16, 1958 until 
July 25, 1991.

On May 31 we lost, PO Daniel J. Coffey, Serial 3727, 
Highway Patrol Bureau, who served from April 14, 1967 
until January 7, 1999.

On June 3 we lost, PO Thomas J. Esposito, Serial 6986, 
Second Precinct, who served from July 24, 1987 until June 
29, 2011.

On June 6 we lost, DET George T. Pierce, Serial 3587, 
Homicide Squad, who served from August 5, 1965 until 
January 6, 1965.

On June 17 we lost, PO Richard A. Baltzersen, Serial 3714, 
Records Bureau, who served from April 14, 1967 until 



Remember to update your information
For those who have not done so in a while you should check your contact and 
personal information with the PBA and the Department especially if you have 
any changes in your life. Changes may include an address or telephone number 
change. A change in marital status or the birth of a child.  You should also make 
sure that your beneficiaries are up to date with any life insurance, the Pension 
system and the Departments Termination pay beneficiary form.  If you have 
never completed the Termination Beneficiary Form you should do so immedi-
ately.  A copy of the Termination Pay Beneficiary form (PDCN 406) is included 
in this newsletter and can also be obtained from the Departments Intranet site.

Be Sure to visit 
our website

www.nassaupba.org

April 29, 1999.

On June 26 we lost, PO William A. Stegmuller, Serial 2082, 
First Precinct, who served from March 1, 1955 until March 
10, 1988.

On July 4 we lost, DET George W. Young, Serial 2487, 
Crimes Against Property, who served from September 1, 
1959 until March 14, 1980.

On July 14 we lost, PO Arthur Vallary, Serial 2951, Second 
Precinct, who served from April 5, 1960 until January 5, 
1981.

On July 14 we lost, PO Thomas P. Ryan, Serial 10285, 
Highway Patrol Bureau, who served from November 30, 
2018 until July 14, 2023.

On July 18 we lost, DET Jerome A. McCarthy, Serial 5124, 
Narcotics Vice Squad, who served from January 14, 1972 
until March 4, 2002.

On July 21 we lost, DET SGT Martin J. Sheehan, Jr, Serial 
1521, Main Office, who served from May 1, 1951 until 
April 15, 1976.

On August 1 we lost, PO Wayne S. Resnick, Serial 9125, 
Fourth Precinct, who served from January 4, 2008 until 
April 6, 2023.

On August 6 we lost, DET Thomas F Sullivan, Serial 3066, 
Robbery Squad, who served from September 26, 1961 
until March 27, 1997.

May they all rest in eternal peace.













 

New York State Voter Registration Form 
Register to vote 
With this form, you register to vote in elections in New 
York State. You can also use this form to: 

• change the name or address on your voter registration 

• become a member of a political party 

• change your party membership 
• pre-register to vote if you are 16 or 17 years of age 

To register you must: 
• be a US citizen; 

• be 18 years old (you may pre-register at 16 
or 17 but cannot vote until you are 18); 

• not be in prison for a felony conviction; 

• not claim the right to vote elsewhere; 

• not found to be incompetent by a court. 

Send or deliver this form 
Fill out the form below and send it to your 
county’s address on the back of this form, 
or take this form to the office of your County 
Board of Elections. 

This form must be received no later than 10 days 
before the election you want to vote in. Your 
county will notify you that you are registered to 
vote. 

Questions? 
Call your County Board of Elections 
listed on the back of this form or 
1-800-FOR-VOTE (TDD/TTY Dial 711) 

Find answers or tools on our website 
www.elections.ny.gov 

Verifying your identity 
We’ll try to check your identity before Election 
Day, through the DMV number (driver’s license 
number or non-driver ID number), or the last 
four digits of your social security number, 
which you’ll fill in below. 

If you do not have a DMV or social security 
number, you may use a valid photo ID, a current 
utility bill, bank statement, paycheck, government 
check or some other government document that 
shows your name and address. You may include a 
copy of one of those types of ID with this form— 
be sure to tape the sides of the form closed. 

If we are unable to verify your identity before 
Election Day, you will be asked for ID when 
you vote for the first time. 

中文資料:若您有興趣索取中文資料表格,
請電: 1-800-367-8683 

যদি আপদি এই ফর্মটি বাংলাতে পপতে চাি োহতল 

1-800-367-8683 িম্বতে পফাি কেিু
Información en español: si le interesa obtener este 

formulario en español, llame al 1-800-367-8683 
한국어: 한국어 양식을 원하시면 

1-800-367-8683 으로 전화 하십시오. 

It is a crime to procure a false registration or to furnish false information to the Board of Elections. Please print in blue or black ink. 

Are you a citizen of the U.S.? Yes No 
1 

If you answer No, you cannot register to vote. 
For board use only

Qualifications 
2 

Yes NoA) Will  you be 18 years of age or older on or before election day? 

B) Are you at least 16 years of age and understand that you must be 18 years of 
age on or before election day to vote, and that until you will be eighteen years of 
age at the time of such election your registration will be marked “pending” and you 
will be unable to cast a ballot in any election? Yes No 

If you answer No to both of the prior questions, you cannot register to vote. 

Last name Suffix 
Your name 3 

First name Middle Initial 

/ /

– – 

M M D D Y Y Y Y 
5 Gender4 Birth date More information 

Items 5, 6 & 7 are optional 6 Phone 7 Email 

Address (not P.O. box) 

The address 
where you live 8 

Apt.  Number

City/Town/Village 

New  York  State  County

Zip code 

The address where 
you receive mail 
Skip if same as above 

9 

Address  or  P.O.  box

P.O. Box 

City/Town/Village 

Zip code 

Have you voted before? Yes No 11 What year? Voting history 10 

Your name was Voting information 
that has changed 

12 Your address was 
Skip if this has not changed 
or you have not voted before Your  previous  state  or  New  York  State  County  was

New York State DMV number 

You must make 1 selection 

Identification 

13 Last four digits of your Social Security number x x x  –  x x  –
For questions, please refer to 
Verifying your identity above. I do not have a New York State driver’s license or a Social Security number. 

Political party 
You must make 1 selection 

Political party enrollment is 
optional but that, in order to 
vote in a primary election of 
a political party, a voter must 
enroll in that political party, 
unless state party rules allow 
otherwise. 

14 

   I wish to enroll in a political party 

Democratic party 
Republican party 
Conservative party 
Working Families party 
Other 

I do not want to enroll in any political party
   and wish to be an independent voter 

No party

Affidavit: I swear or affirm that 
• I am a citizen of the United States. 
• I will have lived in the county, city or village 

for at least 30 days before the election. 
• I meet all requirements to register 

to vote in New York State. 
• This is my signature or mark in the box  below. 
• The above information is true, I understand that 

if it is not true, I can be convicted and fined up 
to $5,000 and/or jailed for up to four years. 

Sign 
I need to apply for an Absentee ballot. 

Optional questions 15 

16 

Date 
I would like to be an Election Day worker. 

R
ev. 05/05/2021 

Clear Form

Select your New York State County



Address and stamp this section  

Place 
First-Class 

Stamp 
Here 

Your address 

Your County Board of Elections address (select from below) 

Before mailing, 
remove tape, 
fold and seal 

If you would like to be an organ and tissue donor upon your death, 
you may enroll in the NYS Donate Life™ Registry online at 
www.donatelife.ny.gov or complete the form below. 

You will receive a confirmation email or letter, which will also provide 
you an opportunity to limit your donation. 

(Optional) Register to donate your organs and tissues 

New York City 
32 Broadway, 7th Fl. 
New York, NY 10004 
(212) 487-5300 

Albany 
260 S. Pearl St. 
Albany, NY 12202 
(518) 487-5060 

Allegany 
8 Willets Ave. 
Belmont, NY 14813 
(585) 268-9294 

Broome 
Government Plaza 
60 Hawley St. 
PO Box 1766 
Binghamton, NY 
13902 
(607) 778-2172 

Cattaraugus 
207 Rock City St. 
Suite 100 
Little Valley, NY 14755 
(716) 938-2400 

Cayuga 
157 Genesee St. 
(Basement) 
Auburn, NY 13021 
(315) 253-1285 

Chautauqua 
7 North Erie St. 
Mayville, NY 14757 
(716) 753-4580 

Chemung 
378 South Main St. 
PO Box 588 
Elmira, NY 14902 
(607) 737-5475 

Chenango 
5 Court St. 
Norwich, NY 13815 
(607) 337-1760 

Clinton 
Cnty Government Ctr. 
Ste. 104 
137 Margaret St. 
Plattsburgh, NY 12901 
(518) 565-4740 

Columbia 
401 State St. 
Hudson, NY 12534 
(518) 828-3115 

Cortland 
112 River St. 
Suite 1 
Cortland, NY 13045 
(607) 753-5032 

Delaware 
97 Main St. 

Delhi, NY 13753 
(607) 832-5321 
Dutchess 
112 Delafield Street,
Suite 200
Poughkeepsie, NY 
12601 
(845) 486-2473 

Erie 
134 W. Eagle St. 
Buffalo, NY 14202 
(716) 858-8891 

Essex 
7551 Court St. 
PO Box 217 
Elizabethtown, NY 
12932 
(518) 873-3474 

Franklin 
355 West Main St. 
Ste. 161 
Malone, NY 12953 
(518) 481-1663 

Fulton 
2714 St. Hwy 29 
Ste. 1 
Johnstown, NY 12095 
(518) 736-5526 

Genesee 
County Building #1 
15 Main St. 
Batavia, NY 14020 
(585) 815-7804 

Greene 
411 Main St. 
Ste. 437 
Catskill, NY 12414 
(518) 719-3550 

Hamilton 
Rte. 8 
PO Box 175 
Lake Pleasant, NY 
12108 
(518) 548-4684 

Herkimer 
109 Mary St. 
Ste. 1306 
Herkimer, NY 13350 
(315) 867-1102 

Jefferson 
175 Arsenal St. 
Watertown, NY 13601 
(315) 785-3027 

Lewis 
7660 N. State St. 
Lowville, NY 13367 
(315) 376-5329 

Livingston 
County Govt. Ctr. 
6 Court St. 
Room 104 
Geneseo, NY 14454 
(585) 243-7090 

Madison 
County Office Bldg. 
N. Court St. 
PO Box 666 
Wampsville, NY 
13163 
(315) 366-2231 

Monroe 
39 Main St. W. 
Rochester, NY 14614 
(585) 753-1550 

Montgomery 
Old Courthouse 
9 Park St. 
PO Box 1500 
Fonda, NY 12068 
(518) 853-8180 

Nassau 
240 Old Country Rd. 
5th Fl.
 PO Box 9002 
Mineola, NY 11501 
(516) 571-8683 

Niagara 
111 Main St. 
Ste. 100 
Lockport, NY 14094 
(716) 438-4040 

Oneida 
Union Station 
321 Main St. 
3rd Fl. 
Utica, NY 13501 
(315) 798-5765 

Onondaga 
1000 Erie Blvd West 
Syracuse, NY 13204 
(315) 435-3312 

Ontario 
74 Ontario St. 
Canandaigua, NY 
14424 
(585) 396-4005 

Orange 
75 Webster Ave 
PO Box 30 
Goshen, NY 10924 
(845) 360-6500 

Orleans 
14016 Route 31 West, 
Ste. 140 
Albion, NY 14411 
(585) 589-3274 

Oswego 
185 E. Seneca St. 
Box 9 
Oswego, NY 13126 
(315) 349-8350 

Otsego 
Ste. 2 
140 County Hwy. 33W 
Cooperstown, NY 
13326 
(607) 547-4247 

Putnam 
25 Old Route 6 
Carmel, NY 10512 
(845) 808-1300 

Rensselaer 
Ned Pattison 
Government Ctr. 
1600 Seventh Ave. 
Troy, NY 12180 
(518) 270-2990 

Rockland 
11 New Hempstead Rd. 
New City, NY 10956 
(845) 638-5172 

St. Lawrence 
80 State Hwy 310 
Canton, NY 13617 
(315) 379-2202 

Saratoga 
50 W. High St. 
Ballston Spa, NY 
12020 
(518) 885-2249 

Schenectady 
2696 Hamburg St. 
Schenectady, NY 
12303 
(518) 377-2469 

Schoharie 
County Office Bldg. 
284 Main St. 
PO Box 99 
Schoharie, NY 12157 
(518) 295-8388 

Schuyler 
County Office Bldg. 
105 9th St., Unit 13 
Watkins Glen, NY 
14891 
(607) 535-8195 

Seneca 
One DiPronio Dr. 
Waterloo, NY 13165 
(315) 539-1760 

Steuben 
3 E. Pulteney Sq. 
Bath, NY 14810 
(607) 664-2260 

Suffolk 
Yaphank Ave. 
PO Box 700 
Yaphank, NY 11980 
(631) 852-4500 

Sullivan 
Gov’t. Ctr. 
100 North St. 
PO Box 5012 
Monticello, NY 12701 
(845) 807-0400 

Tioga 
1062 State Rte. 38 
PO Box 306 
Owego, NY 13827 
(607) 687-8261 

Tompkins 
Court House Annex 
128 E. Buffalo St. 
Ithaca, NY 14850 
(607) 274-5522 

Ulster 
79 Hurley Ave. 
Kingston, NY 12401 
(845) 334-5470 

Warren 
Cnty. Municipal Ctr. 
3rd Floor 
Human Serv. Bldg 
1340 St. Rte. 9 
Lake George, NY 
12845 
(518) 761-6456 

Washington 
383 Broadway 
Fort Edward, NY 
12828 
(518) 746-2180 

Wayne 
7376  State  Rte.  31 
PO Box 636 
Lyons, NY 14489 
(315) 946-7400 

Westchester 
25 Quarropas St. 
White Plains, NY 
10601 
(914) 995-5700 

Wyoming 
4 Perry Ave. 
Warsaw, NY 14569 
(585) 786-8931 

Yates 
Ste. 1124 
417 Liberty St. 
Penn Yan, NY 14527 
(315) 536-5135 

Last name 

First name 

Suffix Middle Initial 

Address 

Zip code Apt.  Number

City 
M M D D Y Y Y Y 

Gender  M  FBirth date / / 

Eye color Height Ft. In. 

DMV or ID NYC # Email 

By signing below,  
you certify that you are:  

• 16 years of age or older; 
• consenting to donate all of your organs and 

tissues for transplantation, research, or both; 
• authorizing the Board of Elections to provide 

your name and identifying information to  NYS 
Donate Life™ Registry  for enrollment; 

• and authorizing the Registry to give access to 
this information to federally regulated organ 
procurement organizations and NYS-licensed 
tissue and eye banks and others approved by the 
NYS Commissioner of Health upon your death. 

Sign Date 
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NAPLES, FLORIDA 2 BEDROOM, SLEEP DEN CONDO FOR RENT 
– This sleeps 6, 2 full bath condo is located, on the pristine 18-hole golf 
course of the Royal Wood Golf and Country Club. Just 5 miles from beautiful 
downtown Naples, where there are lovely shops, great restaurants, boating, 
fishing and gorgeous Gulf beaches. You are welcome to the pool, tennis 
courts, bocce, club house, gym, BBQ and hot tub! This beautiful 2nd floor 
cathedral ceiling condo, with views of pool, tennis courts and lake, has been 
newly painted and renovated with new furniture, tile flooring and French 
doors. Its amenities include a fully equipped kitchen with microwave and 
dishwasher, LR, DR, a Lani that overlooks the 18th hole, central a/c, laundry 
room with w/d, flat screen TVs with cable, DVD player, sheets, towels, beach 
chairs, 2 bikes with carport parking. Miami just 104 miles away. Perfect place 
to relax on the beach, play golf or just enjoy the beautiful surroundings of 
Naples, Florida. Available starting October 2012 year round. Rentals are a 
minimum of 1 month. Please contact PO Bobby Tedeschi, 2nd pct., 516-784-
7982 or e-mail bobbytedeschi@aol.com for more information.

PARTY RENTALS – Moon Bouncers, Dunk Tank, Striker, Snow Cone, 
Cotton Candy, Popcorn, Spin Art, Hot Dog Cart and More. Make your 
next event or party something to remember. Great for birthdays, 
block parties, team events or any special occasion. Special Rates 
for the law enforcement family. For Information call Alan Hirsch  
(Sgt. COD - AIS) (631) 678-8603

MONTAUK HOME FOR RENT – Culloden Shores- a beautiful bayside 
community, walk to private sound beach (w/lifeguard), enjoy Montauk’s 
famous beaches, golf at Montauk Downs and of course FISH! 3 plus 
bedrooms, 2 full baths plus outdoor shower, Central Air Conditioning, LR, 
DR, EIK, sleeps 11, 2 decks, washer, dryer, gas grill, bicycles. July and August 
$3,600 per week. Off Season-adjusted rates. Contact Terri Cronin (516-991-
4783) or Marjorie Blieka (EAB 516-242- 9503). Photos, contact info @ www.
montaukhomerental.com

VERMONT SKI COUNTRY CONDO FOR RENT – 2 Bedroom / 2 Bath 
mountainside condo located slope-side at Magic Mountain Ski Area in 
Londonderry, VT. This family friendly condo sleeps 8 with a queen bed and 
a set of twin bunks in each bedroom, plus has living room, & eat in kitchen. 
Great views of the slopes from our 2nd floor unit windows. 10 Mins to 
Bromley, 20 Mins to Stratton, 25 Mins to Okemo. More info at: vrbo.com 
- property # 1173175. Discounted PBA rates – call or text Sgt. Chris Cavuto 
(516) 238-5396.

SPACIOUS SEAFORD WATERFRONT HI RANCH FOR SALE 
– Four (4) bedrooms, two (2) baths, large eat in kitchen with quartz 
counter tops and oak cabinets. Desirable area and school district, 
near parkways with easy ride to Jones Beach and New York City.  Has 
40’ dock on quiet canal, seven (7) minutes to the open bay.  Call  
(H) 516-826-9121 or (C) 516-263-2012 for private showing, asking $539,000 

VACATION RENTAL – Lake Lauderdale - Schoolhouse Pond Cambridge, 
N.Y half hour from Saratoga, N.Y and Manchester, Vt.  Two (2) bedrooms, 
full kitchen, Wifi, fish, swim, boat, kayak all included. Very quiet. Further 
information www.1847guesthouse.com. Call anytime, Eddie Miller Retired 
Det. 518-955-2172

ST. SIMON’S ISLAND, GEORGIA TOWNHOUSE FOR RENT – 
Beautiful and spacious, this newly decorated and furnished townhouse 
sleeps 6 comfortably. Multi-level, 1600 sq. ft., it features 3 bedrooms, 3 
full bathrooms, a foyer, a large L-shaped living area combining the dining 
room and living room, a fully-stocked kitchen with dishwasher, and a 
laundry room with a washing machine, dryer and iron. Each bedroom 
has a large walk-in closet with plenty of hanging space and storage. A 
large back deck provides access to the yard. A new gas grill and outdoor 
furniture for outside dining, internet service and flat screen televisions in 
the master bedroom and living room. The modern kitchen boasts stainless 
steel appliances and is fully stocked with everything needed for cooking and 
dining. Two TREK mountain bikes are also provided, beach towels, cooler, 
umbrella and chairs- everything you need for the beach, and a dvd library, 
board games and plenty of books for the rainy days and a working fireplace. 
Fresh towels, linens and toiletries, this immaculate townhouse is supplied 
with everything you need...just like home. Nearby to restaurants, shops 
and beach. Discount rates for members, family and friends. Rich Kerzner  
(516) 641-3100 (retired NCPD) 

NCPD CUSTOM BELT BUCKLES – This is the belt buckle you have heard 
about.  Approximately 2 1/2” X 3 1/2” solid brass in two tone 24K gold plate 
with your badge number on it.  Available for PO,  Det,  Sgt and Lt as well as 
NYPD PO, $80 plus postage.  Delivery takes 4-6 weeks.  Call Bob Livoti, ret HPB,  
631 909-4008 or e-mail gotsha@aol.com 

NAPLES FLORIDA HOUSE FOR RENT – Located on the pristine 18-hole 
Par 70 golf course of Royal Wood and Golf Country Club. This beautiful 3- 
bedroom, 2 full bath home is located on the ninth fairway overlooking a lake 
with amazing sunset views. It has a 2-car garage, oversized lanai with hot 
tub, granite and stainless steel open concept kitchen with adjoining family 
room, dining room, living room and laundry room. You will enjoy the Royal 
Wood Club amenities; golf, tennis, built in heated pool, fitness center and 
new clubhouse restaurant with dining and entertainment. Royal Wood is 
located 5 miles from the beautiful beaches and the prestigious downtown 
Naples where you can stroll down 5th Avenue and enjoy the shops and 
experience many prime dining venues. This house is for rent annually or 
seasonally. Pictures are available upon inquiries. Contact PO Bobby Tedeschi 
@ 516-784-7982 for more information.

KB BICYCLE REPAIR – Keith (516) 826-0457 Specializing in bike tune-ups 
$30 and all other bike repairs. New and used bikes for sale, full line of parts 
of accessories and helmets. Will take used bicycles. Authorized service center 
for Razor, Ezip and Kidtrax. www.KBBicycles.com

THE FIRST AND ONLY PICTORIAL HISTORY BOOK OF THE NCPD – 
and a True Crime Story of the 1931 NYC Ganster “Two Gun” Crowley (Killer of 
NCPD First Precinct Patrolman Fred H. Hisrsh SH #207) the complete, untold, 
in depth TRUE story of the first NCPD Officer murdered in the line of duty. Both 
books are available at a discounted rate for NCPD members and their families. 
$20.00 each, signed, personalized, and shipped for one low price. Profits will 
be donated to the NCPD Widow & Orphan fund. Authored by Jerry Aylward 
(Retired NCPD Det.) To order, call 631-965-6909 / Cell: 516-551-0647 or email: 
jerryaylwardauthor@yahoo.com or visit the website: www.jerryaylward.com

CLASSIFIEDS



CLASSIFIEDS
TRUCK FOR SALE – 1968 Chevy Pick-Up, Step-Side, Total Restoration, 8ft 
Bed, 4Wheel Drive, $28,000  Mike Carrera 516-671-6368

WATERFRONT LOTS CHESAPEAKE BAY VA   – Two waterfront adjoining 
lots located in Mathews County VA (Middle Peninsula). 4 ½ acre lot with 310 
feet of waterfront frontage and an adjoining  2  1/2 acre lot with 510 feet 
of waterfront frontage .  Both with 4-6 feet of water depth.  Installed septic 
systems on BOTH lots.   Private area with great direct access to Mobjack 
Bay in the Chesapeake Bay. Half hour to Colonial Williamsburg and Bush 
Gardens. Newport News one hour.  Great Opportunity for retirement home 
or Investment.  Neighbors’ home sold for 1.3 million   Personal situation 
mandates sale.  Retirement and/or investment: your call!  Call for details, 
photos and pricing   D/Sgt Joe Orlich (ret) (516) 662-7078

SOUTHOLD HOUSE RENTAL – Completely renovated and meticulously 
maintained home on the north fork.  This beautiful home is within walking 
distance to a private bay beach, and near all NOFO wineries to enjoy the 
vineyards.  The home has plenty of room for families and friends seeking the 
country life and comes with 4 bedrooms and 2 full baths. The home also has; 
Central A/C, WiFi, Hardwood floors throughout, Dining room (with a wood 
fireplace), Family room with Cable TV, EIK (Island), Washer & Dryer, Outdoor 
shower, Front deck, Large yard and back deck.  For availability and rental 
information, please contact Kristie at 516-319-3146.

ORLANDO, FLORIDA - WESTGATE LAKES RESORT & SPA – one 
week rental, sleeps six, 2 bedrooms, 3 baths, queen sleeper sofa in living 
room, jacuzzi in master BR, kitchen, washer, dryer, seven pools on premises, 
lake with watercraft, mini golf, Smokehouse Grill restaurant on premises with 
10% discount, free shuttles to and from Disney parks.   Convenient to all 
parks.  See Westgate website for pictures.  Call 516-795-1714 for requested 
dates or email lprotitch@optonline.net.

“TSHIRTSNAPPAREL” – established in 1994 to serve the custom screen 
printing, embroidery, promotional trade. We can handle any screen printing 
job from 12 to 120,000 pieces and our in-house art department is ready to 
assist with your logo or design work. We can meet any deadline with pre-proof 
samples on artwork. I will be happy to give you a quote for any project. I offer 
personal service and quality work with a quick turnaround of your finished 
product. Please call: (516) 242-7666 Sandy Abbe, Retired School Crossing 
Guard in the Fourth) www.tshirtsnapparel.com   email: Info@tshirtsnapparel.
com

OCEAN FRONT CONDO NORTH MYRTLE BEACH, SC – Executive suite 
one bedroom two full size queen beds pull out couch living room kitchenOcean 
front balcony outdoor heated pools three outdoor hot tub’s indoor heated pool 
lazy river oceanfront exercise room full-service restaurant oceanfront pool bar 
and grill coffee and martini barroom service racquetball court game room 
children’s activities golfing restaurant row airport shuttle cable TVfree wireless 
Internet coffee maker iron and ironing board refrigerator microwave stove 
oven hairdryer all the comforts of home except you’re on the ocean no pets 
no smoking for discounted rates contact PO Macaulay retired Marine Bureau 
6314226929

WANTED – Searching for any black and white photos (in good condition) 
that have a direct relationship to the history of the NCPD. If you, or a 
family member, or, if you know anyone who may be interested in sharing 
their precious period photos (1925 to the present) depicting members of 
the department, equipment, buldings or scenes, and would like to see their 
photos pulished in a book “Nassau County Police Department” a pictorial 
story of the history of the NCPD, I would be interested in viewing them. All 
photos will be returned. Please contact Jerry Aylward (NCPD - Ret.) at: Home 
631-765-6909 / Cell 516-551-0647 / Email rainjer3@yahoo.com

SOUTHOLD HOUSE RENTAL – Newly renovated house with water views 
on the North Fork. Walk to beach, just minutes from Greenport, shops, 
restaurants and vineyards. 2 bedrooms, 2 bathrooms and new outdoor 
shower. Large living room with fireplace. Dining room, full kitchen and 
laundry room. Hardwood floors throughout. Front porch and rear deck. A/C 
and heating Throughout. Contact retired NCPD Det. Jeanette Nardo 631-987-
2680 or 7th Pct PO Taylor Nardo. 

ARUBA TIMESHARE – Aruba Phoenix Resort on Palm Beach for rent 
from August 3-10. Unit has ocean view, 2 balconies, sleeps 4, 2 bathrooms, 
kitchen, and dining area. Cost $1000. Call Peter Lang BSO (516) 449-5643.

BEAUTIFUL NORTH CAROLINA LAKEFRONT LOT WITH 
BOATHOUSE AND DOCK IN EXCLUSIVE NEIGHBORHOOD ON 
SCENIC LAKE GASTON – Only 15 minutes off I95, ROANOKE RAPIDS Exit 
173 and 8-9 hours from Long Island. PBA members special, Includes 17’ Bow 
Rider boat and Trailer with all toys included for tubing, fishing etc. Walk to 
Golf, boat to restaurants. Low taxes. Google: 120 Hickory Drive, Littleton, NC. 
Retired BSO/Caper P.O. James Muller. 516-637-2027

SEARAY SUNDANCER 26’ 2016 – Sleeps 4. Qualified for second home, 
vacation, every option , with a full enclosure “camper back” canvas- Never 
Used. Preferred engine and out drive, only 59.2 hours. LIKE NEW. Price 
Reduced. Call Bob at 516 456 9612.

CUSTOM BUILT HOME FOR SALE – In the Town of Woodstock, Hamlet 
of Bearsville, Ulster County, NY 2 Bedroom, 2 Bath, conveniently located to 
all Catskill Mountain Venues, 6 miles west of NYS TWY (19). Many extras and 
oversized 3 car garage with auto repair shop & guest house // apartment 
built above. Perfect 1st home or 2nd home for active or retired people, must 
be seen to appreciate quality structures Directions:   GPS - pandarosa   or 
29 Cricket Ridge, Bearsville, NY.  For visit and inspection, Call:   Ron Ridolph,  
Retired NCPD @ H/Tel 845/679-5889  or  Cell 845/389-2957.

APARTMENT FOR RENT – South Farmingdale. “Spacious” Apartment 
2nd floor. Newly completed renovation, 2 Bdrm with add’l Den.
(bdrm) Remodeled Kitchen and bath w/new appliances including 
D/W, washer and dryer, Private rear deck, 2 separate entrances, 
Street parking. Looking to rent to 1 or 2 adult professionals (POs), No 
Children, No pets! All utilities, WIFI included, $3000  ($200 add’l person)  
Chet Clark (Ret NCPD ) #C -631-431-3900



NOTICES
H First Precinct Romeo Club H

(Retired Old Men Eating Out) Breakfast First Thursday of 
the month at 9:30AM Mediterranean Grill 

195 Bedford Ave, (Corner Grand Ave.) Bellmore, NY 11710 
516 221-8721

H Second Precinct H
Retirees Breakfast 10AM -    Second Tuesday each month

Hauppauge Palace Diner (corner Rte 347/Rte 111)

H  Fourth Precinct Retirees Luncheon H
2ND THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH 12:30 PM 

  J PAULS TERRACE CAFE
239 Merrick Rd., Oceanside, NY 11572

H Fifth Precinct H
Retirees Brunch

11AM - First Wed., each month • Massapequa Diner

H Bi-Annual 5th Precinct Luncheon H
Will be held this spring and fall. All former  

5th Precinct members are invited. 
If interested in attending,  

please contact Bill Meehan  
via e-mail at billkathunited@yahoo.com

H 6th Pct. Retiree Breakfast H
The last Friday of the month at 10:00 am  

at the Bagel Chalet  
located in the Macys shopping center at 
36 Veterans Memorial Hwy, Commack.  

Jerry White - speedster516@optonline.net

H 7th Pct. DYNO Breakfast H
1000, 1st Monday of each month  

 “Come catch up with old friends!”  
Nautilus Diner 5523 Merrick Road, Massapequa, NY

H Eighth Precinct H
BREAKFAST CLUB

Meets 1st Monday of the Month Embassy Dinner, 
Hempstead Tpke., Bethpage - 10:00am

H Old” 8th Precinct Alumni H
Stop in for Lunch and or a drink at Jackie Reilly’s 

(where it all began) 
2nd Thursday of each month at 12:30pm

H Highway Patrol Bureau H
DINO BREAKFASTS

SECOND MONDAY OF THE MONTH
10AM at Hauppague Palace Diner

Rte. 347 just east of Rte.111, Hauppauge

H Highway Patrol Golf Club H
We are actively recruiting new members. This is a law  

enforcement based golf club. Family and  
Friends of Club Members are welcome to join. 

For more information, read the FAQ on the  
club website at: http://highwaypatrolgolfclub.com/

H Eighth Squad Alumni H
MEETING LAST WED OF MONTH - 1000

TERACE DINER - N. SERVICE ROAD
SUNRISE HIGHWAY, W. BABYLON

516-681-3756 • 516-810-0380

H Amateur Radio Club H
Are you interested in radio? If so,  

the Nassau County Police  
Amateur Radio Club is now on the web at  

www.qsl.net/kb2uyp

H Attention All Veterans H
Join the Nassau Police Post 1050 American Legion,

Meetings held at the East Meadow American Legion 
Post 1082, 

294 Bellmore Road, East Meadow, N.Y 
on the second Tuesday of each month starting at 

1930 hours. Refreshments served.

H NCPD Lacrosse Team H
If Intersted in playing, please call

Chris LaMonica 631-379-6232

H BSO  Breakfast H
BLD Restaurant, 299 Hawkins Ave., Ronkonkoma

 on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at 0930.



H Blue Knights Int’l H
Law Enforcement Motorcycle Club, Inc., New York 

Chapter X FOP Lodge NY-010-Nassau Blue Knights 
Have a motorcycle or plan on buying one, it’s never 

too late to make NEW friends. New members (active & 
retired) from all Law Enforcement Agencies are always 

welcome. Club meetings are held twice a month, 
with mid-week and weekend rides. For details call 
HOTLINE 631-932-5699  www.blueknightsnyx.com

H Wanted H
 Retired members of the Department who live or rent 
in The Villages, Florida. We have located well over 50 

members. If you have not already contacted us, please 
do so. Send e-mail or call Ralph Giardina -- hoplax@
aol.com, 516 993 2922 or John Neary--jgneary@yahoo.
com 772 559 1534. We are also interested in locating  

any other members who live in the central  
Florida area. Please join us for fellowship and  

mutual good and welfare.

H Nassau Police Anglers H
Interested in fishing, beginner or experiences, 

Many fishing trips throughout the year, local and exotic 
locations. Visit us at www.npanglers.com

Meetings 3rd Monday of the month at Syosset 
Woodbury Park in the Community Center At 1930 

hours Contact President John Klesseraht
(516) 369-2804  www.npanglers.com

H Nassau Police PBA Ice Hockey H
The NCPD PBA Hockey Team and F Troop Hockey 
Club are always open for new players to join. The 

teams play once a week during the Fall/Winter and 
Spring seasons. Games are played in the morning or 

early afternoon, Monday through Friday, at Newbridge 
Arena and the Freeport Recreation Center. Contact 
Bryan Monette 7th Pct (516) 639-6664  or Rob Sacco 

4th Pct  (917) 620-3453 for info. League information and  
schedule can be found at www.hotshotsicehockey.com

H Wanted H
Active or retired members of the department

Interested in joining a law enforcement motorcycle 
Club. Visit www.ridiotsmc.com  , click on CONTACT

and fill out the form for further details.

H Raising The Shield H
Active, Retired, All Law Enforcement is welcome 

to attend this non-denominational meeting of 
Brothers and Sisters in Christ. Now more than ever the 

Christian Law Enforcement Officer needs a 
Strong Biblical Foundation along with Godly Support 

and Encouragement to maintain a positive attitude  
and guide our actions as we Protect and Serve. We 

meet at 9am on the 2nd or 3rd Saturday of each month 
at Grace Church, 450 Edgewood Ave, Smithtown, NY 

11787. For further info contact
Anthony Paolicelli 516-319-3048 / BADA6100@msn.com

God Bless Law Enforcement and Stay Safe!

H Seventh Precinct Golf Club H
Active and Retired members of the Department, family 

and friends welcome to play with us, no matter your  
level of play.  Very casual fun day with friends. We play 

first Wednesday of the month after 11 am at Spring 
Lake Golf Course, 30 E. Bartlett Rd,  

Middle Island NY 11953. 
Interested? Send email to:  golfclub_7th@yahoo.com

H Port St. Lucie NCPD Retired H
We are a group of retired dinosaurs for the N.C.P.D. We 
are from the east coast of Florida known as the treasure 
coast, consisting of Palm Beach County, Martin County, 

St. Lucie and Indian River County.
We meet for lunch on the fourth Saturday of the month 

(excluding July and August). The restaurant is Bone 
Fish Macs located at 662 SE Becker Rd., Pt. St. Lucie. 
Telephone # 772-344-MACS. We have a private room 

and the food and service are terrific. (seperate checks)

H Centurion Cruisers
        Collector Car Club H

The Car Club was formed in 1996 for Law Enforcement 
Members only. Currently having 135 members with 
many different makes, models and years of collector 
and specials interest cars from 1911 to 2022. We meet 

monthly for cruise night meetings and host and attend
other Cars shows as a group to support the hobby. 

We’ve hosted with great success many events over our 
26 years to benefit Law Enforcement Officer’s families, 
Autism, St. Jude’s and many other worthy causes. Open 

to all L/E Officers, Nassau,  Suffolk, NYPD, Police, 
Courts, Corrections, etc. Contact Det. Frank Ruvolo 
at 1SQD for info or check: centurioncruiserscarclub.

shutterfly.com

NOTICES
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MAO / POLICE SURGEON QUESTIONNAIRE

In order to evaluate members’ police surgeons visit and MAO investigation the PBA requests that the following information be provided:

NAME___________________________________________________________ SERIAL#___________________________

DATE OF APPOINTMENT_________________________________________ COMMAND________________________

SCHEDULED TIME OF APPOINTMENT_____________________________ TIME SEEN_________________________

I# _______________________________________________________________

EXAMINED BY (NAME OF SURGEON)________________________________________________________________________

MAO SUPERVISOR VISITED (IF APPLICABLE) ________________________________________________________________

1. Was a medical exam conducted? Yes No

2. What did the medical exam consist of (What did the doctor do?)________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________

3. Did the Police Surgeon perform any medical tests as part of the examination? (feel for spasm, test for sensory loss, 

use a tape to measure for atrophy, test for reflex loss, make you walk on heel/toes, test straight leg raising,

etc.)?___________________________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________

4. How long did the medical exam take? ______________________________________________________________________

5. Were you ordered to either Restricted Duty or Full Duty? Yes No 

6. Was the Police Surgeon aware of the duties and responsibilities of your position

before you were assigned back to full duty? Yes No 

7. If you were ordered back to work, who gave the order, Police Surgeon or MAO Supervisor? _______________________

7a Did this order conflict with any of your doctors evaluations? Yes No 

8. Do you feel the Police Surgeon treated you fairly and professionally? If not, please provide details. _________________

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________

9. Do you feel the MAO Supervisor / Staff treated you fairly and professionally? If not, please provide details._________

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________

10. Were you asked to complete any forms by the Police Surgeon? Yes No

If yes, what forms? ___________________________________________________________________________________

11. After completion of any forms, were you asked, ordered or in any way coerced into making

any changes on any of the forms? Yes No 

If yes what forms? ___________________________________________________________________________________

12. Did the Police Surgeon discuss your symptoms, such as pain that you might have? Yes No

Did you feel that this was a full and complete discussion? Yes No 

13. Did the Police Surgeon or MAO Supervisor make any suggestions that you seek treatment

with any doctors or physical therapists? Yes No 

If you feel that you were not treated professionally by any of the medical staff of the Police Surgeon’s office, or MAO
please complete the form and then contact a PBA representative.
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Association of Retired Police Officers (ARPO) (631) 909-4008


